E. F. SALSBURY

SALSBURY CORPORATION
1161 EAST FLORENCE AVENUE
LOS ANGELES

) &

November 18, 1943

Col. Roscoe Turner

Roscoe Turner Aeronautical Corp.
Municipal Alrport

Indianapolis, Indiana

Dear Roscoe:

I wish to thank you for your
letter of October 27 and the enclosed
Information on the Cushman mschine.

Thelr talk about }mmedian
delivery sounds like a lot of hot alr to
me as I was told by the Navy Department
a couple of weeks ago that they have failed
to deliver a single machine on a contract
which was issued last July and called for
delivery during August.

I had lunch with a friend of
yours last week, Mr. Don P. Smith of Inter-
state Alrcraft Company. He and his company -
seem to be interested in working on some
of our post war program with us. If you
caen, I would appreclate your passing on
to me any general information about this
man and his organization.

Kindest regards and best wishes,

Sincerely yours,
N



